MINISTRY OF PUBLIC SERVICE, ADMINISTRATIVE AND INSTITUTIONAL REFORMS
MAURITIUS

14 May 2024

Ministry of Public Service, Administrative and Institutional Reforms
Circular Letter No. 33 of 2024

E/152/48/15 V19T
From: Secretary for Public Service
To: Supervising Officers in Charge of Ministries/Departments

Request to AU Member States to support the SEBE Directorate by seconding Experts
within the Directorate

The African Union Commission (AUC) Secretariat has launched a formal request to the
AU Member States to support the Sustainable Environment and Blue Economy Directorate
(SEBE) by seconding experts within the directorate. The enclosed table outlines the profiles of
experts required for secondment as well as sectors in need of this support.

2 In the event secondment is to be considered, it is understood that your
Ministry/Department will take financial responsibility for the entire duration of the secondment.

3. You are kindly requested to send the CV and copies of qualifications of nominations, if

any, for the positions and submit by 30 May 2024, after seeking necessary clearances, to the
African Union Commission, through:

(i) Mr Harsen Nyambe Nyambe, Director, Sustainable Environment and Blue Economy on
email: NyambeH@africa-union.org;

(ii) Ms Feben Tegegne on email: FebenT@africa-union.org;

(i) Mr Jihane EL Gaouzi, Head of Sustainable Environment Division on email:
elgaouziJ@africa-union.org; and

(iv)Mr Georges MBA ASSEKO on email: mbaassekog@africa-union.org

4. It would be appreciated if the contents of this Circular Letter could be brought to the
attention of all eligible officers serving in your Ministry/Department.

V. Boodhna
for Secretary for Public Service

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service

Ministry of Public Service, Administrative and Institutional Reforms
SICOM Building 2, Corner Chevreau and Rev Jean Lebrun Streets, Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius
Tel: (230) 405 4100, Fax: 208 7857



